## The New Indian School w.L.L.

(Affiliated to C.B.S.E., New Delhi & Approved by the Ministry of Education, Kingdom of Bahrain)
C.R. No. 68939-1



المدرسة الهندية الجسديدة ذ.م.م.

(معتمدة مسن .C.B.S.E نيسودلهسي ومن وزارة والتعليم، مملكة البحرين) سبحل تجارى : ١٨٩٣٩-١

27th August, 2020

CIRCULAR

## SUB: COMMENCEMENT OF ONLINE CLASSES

Dear Parents,

Greetings!

In furtherance to our circular on 17/08/2020, kindly note the following instructions:

- Online classes for all classes (KG- GRADE XII) will resume on Wednesday,2<sup>nd</sup> September 2020. The students are informed to access the Zoom classes as per the guidance received from the respective class teachers.
- 2) The detailed time table shall be circulated to parents and students by Tuesday, 01 September 2020. Kindly use Zoom for online classes and Google Classrooms for assignments, notes and for other assessments.
- 3) Parents are requested to use only one confirmed E-mail id for Zoom and Google classrooms. All the other unconfirmed IDs will be deleted at the earliest. Kindly remove the unregistered/unconfirmed IDs from the online portals.
- 4) An Online Periodic Assessment for all classes will be conducted through Google Forms (Multiple Choice) from Wednesday,16<sup>th</sup> September onwards. All the details and time table will be sent to the Parents and students by Sunday, 6<sup>th</sup> September 2020.
- 5) Very few students have opted for regular classes (below 5%) in school. On the basis of this option, we may not be able to commence the regular classes at present. However, we shall wait for further guidelines from the Ministry of Education and shall do the needful accordingly later.
- 6) The school is facing an enormous financial crisis due to the non-payment of fees by many parents despite several reminders. Hence, we appeal to all those parents who have not paid the dues until now, to clear the dues at the earliest. Kindly take this notification seriously.
- 7) Kindly refer the earlier circular for guidelines on safety and precautions for online and regular classes.

I wish all the best for our students for a new beginning after summer vacation. May the Almighty intervene to save us from this pandemic and let us hope that the regular classes will resume at the earliest for all classes.

Thanking you,

With regards,

Dr. Jaan M. T. Thottumalil

Chairman



P.O. Box: 33131, Isa Town, Kingdom of Bahrain

- - .-----